
St Pius X Catholic School 
Te Kura o Hato Paea 

To Learn Love 

To Learn WisdomThe 

Way We Are 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

 

Welcome to our new entrants. We wish them every blessing as they begin their schooling.  

 

Congratulations to our school hockey team they won their hockey 

division. Well done to coach Katrina Sonntag and to Ben Sonntag 

for being an excellent referee every week. You have made us proud.  

 

Just a reminder, Term 3 accounts will be going out next week. This 

is with the Footsteps fee which has been added this term. Thank 

you to all those who paid promptly last term, this is very much 

appreciated.  

 

Please see the details over the page for the ‘swap a book’ day being 

organised by our ‘Friends of the School’ group.  

 

God Bless   

Jane Rutherford 
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20th September— 

Footsteps Disco 

Gully Restoration Meeting 3pm in the Staffroom. 

Open to all. This initial meeting is to see how we 

can do this as well as gauge how many are keen to 

help.  

If you are interested, but can’t make the meeting, 

please email your interest to: brendon@spike.net.nz 

Don’t forget to wear sturdy shoes or 

gumboots 

CANS 
CANS  
CANS 

The school council is wanting to help  
St Vincent de Paul. 

They are asking you to bring a can to school 
for the  St Vincent de Paul foodbank. Please 
have them in by TOMORROW. Each can is 

worth 20 house points. 

L-R Yoge Kovvuri, Chele Kwenda & Pia Beltran 19th October  

Quiz Night 

27th September 

Last Day—American 

Hotdogs 



 

Friends of the School  

September 

Wednesday 11th  Gully Meeting (details in newsletter) 

Friday 13th   Swap a Book Day (See below)  

Sunday 15th  Miha Maori Cathedral 10:30 Mass 

Friday 20th   Footsteps School Disco 

Wednesday 25th  School Mass 

Friday 27th   End of Term 3 

Monday 14th Oct  Term 4 Begins 

This Week 

 
2nd Sept 

JR 
Yr 7 

 
2nd Sept 
Rendell 

Yr 7 

 
3rd Sept 

Max 
Yr 3 

 
3rd Sept 

Aron 
Yr 1 

4th  
Sept 

Yoge Yr 1 

 
3rd Sept 

Ava 
Yr 2 

4th Sept 
Chele Yr 1 

5th 
Sept 

Liam Yr 2 

What’s happening 

on your Board of 

Trustees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last night the BOT had their regular 

monthly meeting. Here is a short summary 

of the decisions they made on your behalf. 

- Reviewed and rolled over the policies for 

Child Protection and The Enrolment of 

International Students. 

- Received a report from the DP about the 

Arts Curriculum.  

- Discussed the school roll, staffing for 

2020 and the blessing of the new 

buildings.  

- Was informed about the Kahui Ako 

meeting for BOTs later this month.  


